
Fish Passage Plan (FPP) Change Request Form
Change Form # & Title:	18IHR001 – AWS Operation during High Tailwater		 
Date Submitted:		10 August 2017
Project:			IHR			
Requester Name, Agency:	Chris Peery, USACE - NWW 
STATUS: 						


FPP SECTION:  IHR Section 2.4.2 – Adult Facilities Operating Criteria – Fish Passage Season


JUSTIFICATION:  At high tailwater levels, elevation 353’ and higher, water pumped by the south shore AWS pumps into the supply conduit for the powerhouse fish collection channel was seeping through the ceiling and flooding the warehouse storage space in the powerhouse above. Under these conditions, such as occurred in spring 2017, the AWS pumps would be idled to reduce flooding.  But, eliminating the pumps reduced or eliminate attraction flow to the adult fishway entrances.  The cracks in the powerhouse warehouse floor have been filled with new grout and a drainage trench has been added.  Project personnel believe these measures will reduce risks to personnel and supplies in the event of future high tailwater conditions.

PROPOSED CHANGE:   

Change;

Note: During extremely high flows when tailwater level exceeds elevation 353' msl, the fish pumps will be turned off so that the head differential on the auxiliary water supply conduit ceiling slab does not force water into the warehouse inside the dam. 

To:

[bookmark: _GoBack]Note: During extremely high flows, when tailwater level exceeds elevation 353' msl, project personnel will monitor for water seepage from the auxiliary water supply conduit into the powerhouse warehouse.  If personnel judge that sufficient water is seeping into the powerhouse to affect safety and equipment integrity, the transverse bulkhead to the auxiliary water supply conduit will be installed and the number of AWS pumps in operation will be accordingly reduced, until flooding is reduced to a manageable level.
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